
Little Green School

Year 6 Newsletter                            Spring Term 2020
Dear Parents and Carers, 
We hope you had an enjoyable Christmas break and are ready for what promises to be a very busy and exciting term. The Spring Term may be short, but it is full of learning and opportunities. Often parents find it useful to know what will be studied during the term so that they can best support their child at home. This newsletter will provide you with the relevant information and a few reminders. Attached is our termly topic web for you to see the topics we intend on covering – there is an element of flexibility required here as much of our learning will be child-led. I’m delighted to share that we are in negotiations with the Parish Council to obtain a grant to allow our Year 6 to design and develop an outdoor classroom as part of our curriculum. What a legacy for the children to leave! 
Homework
We value your support in encouraging your child to complete his/her homework although it is ultimately the child’s responsibility to complete their homework. We have generally found that sending a child to Homework Club to do the work if it is not handed in on time is usually a sufficient incentive for most children to meet deadlines and also provides good training for the self discipline that homework at secondary school demands. If there is a good reason why your child cannot do the homework then he/she needs to talk with the teacher concerned. If your child is struggling with his/her homework and has spent a reasonable amount of time on it (approx. 30 mins) then please encourage him/her to seek help from the teacher, rather than struggle on – additionally teachers can be contacted via class emails. Children can also choose to do their work in Homework Club if they know that they will not have much time at home on a particular week.
	Subject
	Day set
	Day due in

	Reading
	Five times a week - 3 of which should be to an adult. Having those high level conversations around texts read is invaluable. Being 
able to read clearly doesn’t always mean that the understanding is there. 
Approx. 15 mins each time.

	Miss Tarbox: Wednesday 
Mr Hyde: Tuesday
Miss Morris: *as last term
Children or parents need to fill in the reading record every time they read. 

	English – spellings learning
	Miss Tarbox: Friday
Mr Hyde: Friday
Miss Morris: Thursday
The expectation is 5 sets of spelling learning, which could present itself in the form of LCWC, Sentences, dictations, rainbow writing etc. We are happy to support with ideas for learning spellings. We would like to stress the importance of learning the spelling rule/pattern in addition to the set words. 
	Miss Tarbox: Thursday
Mr Hyde: Friday

Miss Morris: Thursday
There are statutory spelling lists provided by the DFE for Years 3/4 and 5/6. It would be useful to support your children with learning these words in addition to any spellings set by the class teacher.


Please could you try and hear your child read aloud as much as possible, discussing the text as you read. This will enable you to check that they understand what they read and that they are sufficiently challenged by the text – in particular with regards to vocabulary. It also helps make children feel more confident as readers and allows them to access other curriculum areas with greater independence. We actively seek to help children with their book selection but, if they’re struggling to choose, we can also help on request. Please refer to the ‘Little Green Reading Review’ for ideas. Mr Hyde would also like to strongly encourage children to independently write book reviews for their peers to appear in the Reading Review – children love learning from each other. 
Following our trial of sending home six tasks to complete over the term before Christmas, we had lots of positive feedback. Therefore, we are going to repeat the same format this term. The homework tasks for this term will be released on Monday 20th January. Occasionally, homework may also be given for other curriculum areas, in particular maths. 
SATs

Whilst not in the Spring Term, this year SATs week will be Monday 11th May – Thursday 14th May.  Nearer the time, we will send out a full timetable of the week. As there will be tests every day, it is important that you do not take any time out of school for appointments during school hours and no holiday requests will be authorised. It is also important that the children are in school in the run up to SATs, so please avoid making appointments between now and then if at all possible. In order to best prepare the children, we will be conducting a ‘Mock-SATs’ week – further details will come home soon.
Reminders
We do not allow any jewellery other than small studded earrings. Please ensure these are plain.
Nail varnish, transfer tattoos and hair gel/wax are also not permitted.

Long hair should be tied up at all times with a discrete hair tie/ band of a plain colour.
Lost property accumulates very rapidly in school. Please ensure that ALL clothes are named so that they can be re-united with their owners easily. 
Please ensure children are wearing smart school shoes to school and ensure that socks are black or grey. 
Children must not have mobile phones in their possession during the school day. The school does not accept responsibility for the loss or damage of any phones or other electrical equipment brought on site. If, in exceptional circumstances, there is a genuine need for child to have a mobile, please provide a written request to Mr Roberts. All phones must be handed into the office before the school day commences and collected after school by the child. 

Whatsapp and Social Media
Increasingly we are finding that behaviour on Whatsapp and other online applications is having an impact on learning and well-being in school. Whatsapp, Tik-Tok and other social media are platforms that we as a school simply cannot monitor and as a result we strongly request that you monitor your children’s behaviour when using the apps. The guidance by Whatsapp is that it should not be used by children under the age of sixteen and this is because many children are not emotionally mature enough to use the platform. We are finding that children are sending messages late at night to one another and very early in the morning too – some of these messages have been negative in content too. Children should not be involved in large ‘class’ or ‘year group’ Whatsapp groups. Please see parental guidance on the app Tik-Tok on a blog on our School Website.
PE/Games
PE days are as follows:

Chestnut 
Tuesday and Wednesday
Cherry   
Tuesday and Thursday
Rowan   
Tuesday and Thursday
For all PE and Games lessons children should have a change of socks, a school branded T-shirt, black PE shorts and plimsolls. If it is very cold, tracksuit bottoms may be worn. The children also need a sweatshirt or tracksuit top. A spare Little Green sweatshirt is fine.

For Games lessons trainers should be worn and a carrier bag is needed to keep them in. Children wearing studded earrings will have to take them out for PE and Games lessons or bring surgical tape to cover them up.

Children with long hair should bring a band to tie it back and long fringes will need to be clipped back.

…and finally
We look forward to the term ahead and working with your children. We have lots of exciting activities planned. 

If you have any queries about anything mentioned in this newsletter, or if you need to see us concerning other issues, we are happy to meet and talk with you at a mutually convenient time.

Thank you for all your support.
Mr Hyde                                      Miss Tarbox                                  Miss Morris

